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Dear Lutfur, 

I am delighted to extend my heartfelt thanks to you and your team on the resounding success of 
this year's RideLondon event. Now in its tenth year, we believe this was the best RideLondon yet. 
The dedication, meticulous planning, and hard work demonstrated by our teams have made it an 
outstanding and memorable experience for participants and spectators alike.  

I am sure you agree that it was an incredibly inspiring day. We saw Londoners from all backgrounds 
and stages of life enjoying the day – participating, spectating, and cheering on the riders. Around 
22,500 people took part in the RideLondon-Essex inspiration rides of 100, 60 and 30 miles, and 
around 50,000 participants took part in our family-friendly closed road event in central London, 
FreeCycle, which returned to The Mall this year.  

RideLondon is recognised as the most successful sporting legacy event from the London 2012 
Olympic and Paralympic Games, with more than 500,000 participants cycling more than 46.5m 
miles since the first edition of the event in 2013. Furthermore, RideLondon has inspired more than 
150,000 new or lapsed cyclists to get on a bike and has raised more than £85m for charities and 
good causes. 

Our post-event survey is currently live, here are key headlines from the initial 3,500 respondents: 
o 91% of the participants rated the event as good or excellent.
o More than half were taking part in RideLondon for the first time.
o More than 25% of the riders fundraised for charity.
o More than 25% of the riders didn’t cycle regularly before taking part in the event.
o More than 40% say they will now cycle more and that same number also expect to

make fewer trips by car in favour of cycling.
o More than 40% say their participation has inspired a close family member to cycle

more.
o Almost a quarter of the participants were female.

There was also great publicity for London itself both nationally and internationally, with three 
hours of live BBC broadcast coverage on Sunday which had a peak TV audience of 400k. The 
women’s professional race, the Classique, which took place over three days, with the final day in 
London, was broadcast in more than 170 countries around the world.  
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I am also pleased to be able to update you that this year’s event had no significant operational 
issues reported. With that said, full debrief processes are now underway, and we are working with 
your officers as part of this to ensure road impacts and lessons learned are reviewed and discussed, 
feeding into future event planning and improvements.  

The RideLondon team will be in touch with your teams to discuss next year’s event, which is 
planned for Sunday 26 May 2024. We would like to replicate this year’s event format while also 
building on its success with greater collaboration with local authority cycling initiatives. Having 
more planning time will greatly help us to maximise the benefits of the event and mitigate impacts 
further still.  

Once again, many thanks for your support in hosting a truly amazing RideLondon 2023. I look 
forward to working with you to replicate the success in 2024. 

 Yours sincerely, 

Sadiq Khan 
Mayor of London     



 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Lutfur, 
 
Thank you for your letter to the Mayor. I am replying on his behalf. I share your view that both 
the Greater London Authority (GLA) and Tower Hamlets Council seek to maximise the amount of 
affordable housing to meet the needs of Londoners and, in particular, overcrowded households 
in the borough.  
 
Indeed, I am proud of the strides that boroughs have taken to return to their role as major 
housebuilders in London. My team and I wish to do all we can to support councils in building new 
homes for social rent.  
 
The GLA originally received a total of £24,152,538 Ringfenced Right to Buy (RTB) monies from 
DLUHC, of which £19,390,494 was due to be taken-up in 2022/23 and the balance of £4,762,044 
in 2023/24. 
 
Our records show that £10,435,305 was taken-up by 31 March 2023 (see Appendix 1), resulting 
in an underspend of £8,955,189, which includes £1,990,382 on 17 abandoned buyback 
properties (see Appendix 2), and four new build schemes at Brunton Wharf Yorkshire Road, 
Vawdrey Close, Rushmead Street & Montefiore Centre.   
 
You are quite right to say that underspend on the Ringfenced RTB will be credited to a new 
funding pot as set out in Tom Copley’s letter of 8 February 2022 to Mayor John Biggs about the 
winddown of the RTB Ringfence Offer (copy attached)  
 
The Housing & Land team has been working hard to finalise the governance, monitoring, 
reporting, and contractual arrangements for the new funding pot and we hope to have this 
completed in the near future. 
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London Borough of Tower Hamlets 
mayor@towerhamlets.gov.uk  
 
 

Our ref: MGLA060723-1359 
 
 
Date: 7 September 2023 

mailto:mayor@towerhamlets.gov.uk


In the interim, you are encouraged to bid for Brunton Wharf Yorkshire Road, Vawdrey Close, 
Rushmead Street & Montefiore Centre via Continuous Market Engagement in the 2021-26 
Affordable Homes Programme with priority being given to social rented homes that offer value 
for money and are deliverable in 2023/24.     

If you have any futher queries about the closure of the RTB Ringfence Offer, substitutions, 
Continuous Market Engagement in the 2021-26 Affordable Homes Programme or about how else 
the GLA can support your development programme, please do get in touch with the Council’s GLA 
Area Manager.  

Separately, it would be useful to discuss how we can support affordable homes delivery in the 
borough and specifically on the Aberfeldy Estate scheme which fell out of the Mayor’s 16-23 
affordable homes programme.  

Yours sincerely, 

Tom Copley 
Deputy Mayor for Housing & Residential Development 




